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July 15, 2024 

Rachael Brown 
City of Puyallup Associate Planner 
333 South Meridian 
Puyallup, WA  98371 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2022-07-04974 
Property: Normandy Heights PLPMP20220090 
Re:          Archaeology - Concur with Survey; Follow Inadvertent Discovery Plan 
 
Dear Rachael Brown: 
 
Thank you for contacting the State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and the Department of 
Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) with documentation regarding the above referenced 
project. In response, we concur with the results and recommendations made in the survey report 
entitled “. Specifically, an isolated precontact period artifact was found on the property and recorded 
as 45PI01647, but no other artifacts were found. The isolated artifact has been determined NOT 
Eligible for the National Register of Historic Places and therefore NO DAHP Permit is required. We 
agree with the recommendation by Antiquity Consulting that the isolated artifact be offered to the 
Puyallup Tribe. We also recommend that a standard Inadvertent Discovery Plan is followed during 
all ground disturbing activities.  
 
Please note that the recommendations provided in this letter reflect only the opinions of DAHP. Any 
interested Tribes may have different recommendations. We appreciate receiving copies of any 
correspondence or comments from Tribes or other parties concerning cultural resource issues that 
you receive.  
 
These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review and on behalf of 
the SHPO pursuant to Washington State law. Please note that should the project scope of work 
and/or location change significantly, please contact DAHP for further review.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. Please ensure that the DAHP Project Number 
(a.k.a. Project Tracking Code) is attached to any future communications about this project. Should 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Stephanie Jolivette 
Local Governments Archaeologist 
(360) 628-2755 
Stephanie.Jolivette@dahp.wa.gov 


